Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Osteopathic Medicine
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64B15-14.007
Standard of Care for Office Surgery

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 49 No. 65, April 4, 2023 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COST AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION:

The Statement of Estimated Regulatory Cost paragraph remains the same with the following additional corrections:

•     It is unlikely that the rule amendments will have an adverse impact on business competitiveness, including the
      ability of persons doing business in the state to compete with persons doing business in other states or domestic
      markets, productivity, or innovation in excess of $1 million in the aggregate within 5 years after the
      implementation of the rule.

•     It is unlikely that the proposed rule amendments will increase regulatory costs, including any transactional costs
      in excess of $1 million in the aggregate within 5 years after the implementation of this rule.
•    There are no known costs to this agency or to any other state and local government entities, of implementing
      and enforcing the proposed rule amendments.
The agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein:  During discussion of the economic impact of this rule at its Board meeting, the Board, based upon the expertise and experience of its members, determined that a Statement of Estimated Regulatory Costs (SERC) was not necessary and that the rule will not require ratification by the Legislature.  No person or interested party submitted additional information regarding the economic impact at that time. 

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS;  Danielle Terrell, Executive Director, Board of Osteopathic Medicine/MQA, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C06, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3256, or by email at Danielle.Terrell@flhealth.gov.
